

















































































































202 : THE ARROW

ances, between the two sororities than between the sorority and
non-sorority girls.

We know that this is not the right attitude; it is far from the
Pan-Hellenic spirit which should bind all Greeks together in a
common brotherhood. But the feeling has grown so insensibly
that we are just realizing how far short we fall of that real
fraternity spirit which extends beyond one's own chapter and
one's own fraternity and includes within its sympathy all those
who are striving for the same ends as ourselves. The only way
to overcome this grave fault seems to be to begin now and be
interested in those girls and like those girls with an interest and
a liking second only to that given the girls in our own chapter.
Only then can we appreciate the real meaning of the word frater-
nity.

Leta Theodora Hall,
Indiana Alpha.

Nebraska Beta has a question to ask. Has any Pi Phi chap-

ter ever had a real “open house” day? a day when the girls

received all their college friends, whether Greek,

Open House barb or faculty member? We feel that such a

reception given rather early in the year might

make our college acquaintances more numerous and do away
with a great deal of the clanishness of fraternity life.

How often the school year is half spent before we “know”
many of the people whom we meet day after day in the class
room! They say, “She is so and so but I've never met her.”
Why not give them the opportunity ?

Could not the “open house” help us to a wider and very pleas-
ant acquaintance? Perhaps other chapters have had some ex-
perience with an affair of this kind. If so, did it prove suc-

cessful?
Nebraska Beta.





















































































































































































































